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The repairs on the D St. bridge this summer will cause many traffic problems.  The question is, “Will the City Council direct the staff to mitigate these problems or will the public have to endure the scheduled ten week closure of the bridge as best it can?”  Unless the situation changes very quickly, it appears the public will be left to manage as best it can with little help from the city.





I can understand the reluctance of the City Council  to get involved as it’s a lose-lose situation for them.  If they suggest alternate routes, such as using 6th St. to bypass the congested portion of Petaluma Blvd., the residents of 6th St. will be angry at them.  If they create a right turn lane by taking parking off the Blvd. between the Plaza and Washington, the merchants along the Blvd. will be angry at them.  No matter what is done to alleviate the extra congestion caused by the closure of the bridge, the remedy will alienate somebody else.





This situation comes about mostly because of the City Council’s desire to micro manage everything.  From redesigning projects at council meetings to advising the city manager privately, very little is done without the council’s detailed input. The net result of this is that staff tends to take minimal positions and offers the council standard or non-controversial suggestions related to projects before them.  The staff then steps back and lets the council fill in the details of what it wants.  At times like this, when the council doesn’t want to accept responsibility, no solutions get implemented. 





Related to the above is the staff’s fear of the council.  The resignation, retirement and outright letting go of senior staff members who weren’t in favor with the New Majority, has caused the lesser employees to learn to keep their heads down. If department heads can’t survive this council’s ire, lower level staff isn’t going to take any chances. It’s not good to have certain Councilmembers angry at you.  





Several basic modifications to traffic flow were suggested by staff but when the reaction was, “the council isn’t comfortable with that”, staff had to quit trying.  Citizens of Petaluma are left with is a situation where there will be little or no professional help to alleviate the congestion due to the bridge closure, and only the tepid and vague concerns of various Councilmembers to provide any guidance for traffic control. 





While the council might normally try to mitigate some of the traffic problems that will arise, this is also an election year and they don’t want to anger the voters any more than necessary.  It’s much safer to have the voters and downtown merchants angry in general because of the traffic congestion than to have them angry specifically at the council.  Anyway, staff can always be blamed.





Downtown merchants might have additional reasons to be unhappy.  The public relations consultant hired by the city to help out with this project intends to advise everyone between San Rafael and Santa Rosa of the potential congestion in downtown Petaluma.  
